
From: Kathy Doyle <doylekathym@gmail.com> 

Sent: 11 November 2022 19:29 

To: Planning Planning; David Fowler 

Subject: Fwd: One Museum Street OBJECTION 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Please see objection below to Application No. 2021/2954/P which I am forwarding for a 

resident.  I should be grateful if you would lodge this objection on behalf of Ms Rebecca 

John. 

 

Best wishes, 

Kathy Doyle 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Rebecca John 

Date: Fri, 11 Nov 2022, 16:59 

Subject: Fwd: One Museum Street OBJECTION 

       From: Rebecca John 

Subject: Fwd: Ref 2021/2954/P One Museum Street 
OBJECTION 

Date: 11 November 2022 at 16:20:39 GMT 

 

My email to Camden Planning and David Fowler is blocked in my Outbox so I’m forwarding 

it to you. 

 

Ref: 2021/2954/P One Museum Street 

 

I am writing to you to object to the appalling development plan at One Museum Street.  

I agree with every word of the Campaign to block this plan.  

Museum Street is part of a very attractive conservation area which was saved from 

demolition in the 1970s. 

  

As a long time resident of Covent Garden, I and all other residents have endured years of 

noise and disruption from endless property developments. Scaffolding. Demolition. Drilling. 

Dust. The aggravation and impact on quality of life goes on and on. Currently there are two 

massive redevelopments on Endell Street. The noise will have continued for years by the time 

the conversions are completed. Residents living in the vicinity of One Museum Street will 

suffer too if planning is granted.  



 

Property developers don't care about residents. And neither it seems do they care if a great 

lump of a building, needlessly taller than at present, looms over an area that is bordered by 

Hawksmoor’s St George’s Church and the British Museum and is unique in character and 

atmosphere.  The planned design of One Museum Street is nothing less than a visual insult to 

the area.  

 

Rebecca John 

 


